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Women of the Church History

During the year 1956 we had four circles, which was an increase of
one over the preceding year. Our average attendance at the General Meeting
was 30. For 1957 the average attendance was 28, with the same number
of circles.

Our Prayer Group has continued to meet every Tuesday at 10:00 A.M.,
except during the summer of 1957. Cancer dressings are made one
Tuesday out of each month during the winter.

The Women of the Church have continued to sponsor the Family Night
Supper which 1s held whenever a fifth Tuesday in any month occurs. They
are very well attended, and help us to become better acquainted with
new members. A well planned program or film strip follows each supper.

The Blessing Box money has been spent as follows: One-half for
ourselves, and one-half for others.

As projects, we furnished venetian blinds for the sanctuary, had the
nursery tiled, sent old Sunday School material to migrant workers.

The women continue to serve as helpers in the Nursery during the
Church hour. Each Sunday a beautiful flower arrangement is placed 1in
the sanctuary by one of the women and in 1957 the flowers were given to
the sick after the church service.

For the past two years we have sent the following delegates to
Massanetta:

1956 1957

Mrs. J. A, Holland Mrs. J. A. Holland
Mrs. Wm Graham, Jr. Mrs. Vivian Goodman
Mrs. William Kirby Mrs. James Parrett
Mrs. L. W. Starks Mrs. N. F. Krippendorf

We feel honored in the appointment of our out-going president,
Mrs. J. A. Holland, as District Chalrman of the Elizabeth River Group

# 1.

We have continued to collect clothes for over-seas relief which
we take to the First Presbyterian Church of Norfolk. Each circle had
a missionary with whom they correspondéd and sent gifts.

During 1956, we increased our library and much needed equipment
was added to our kitchen.

The Women of the Church participated in the World Day of Prayer by
attendance and the presentation of o0ld clothes.

-5 - ( / .. >
5 ?ﬁiétorian

(e 2 2 St




